
Transbay Transit Center CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

GEOTECHNICAL TESTING WORK ON 80 NATOMA SITE  
Ongoing through January 4, 2010

As part of the TJPA’s pre-construction planning efforts, the performance of two different types of equipment is 
being evaluated for their effectiveness in drilling and mixing soil with cement to depths that match the anticipated 
foundation of the new Transbay Transit Center. The results of this investigation will help with designing the shoring 
wall for the foundation of the lower levels of the new Transit Center. Demobilization of the equipment is scheduled 
to be completed on December 23, 2009. Removal of the concrete pad and restoration of the site will be completed 
by January 4, 2010. 

Work will be consistent with current work activities and will include intermittent rotation of below-grade shaft 
casings, truck deliveries, and other construction-related noise.

We appreciate your cooperation and apologize for any temporary inconvenience. For more information, please 
contact Courtney Lodato or Adam Alberti, Transbay Outreach Team, at (415) 227-9700. 

WHAT �As part of the TJPA’s pre-construction planning efforts, the performance of two different types 
of equipment is being evaluated for their effectiveness in drilling and mixing soil with cement 
to depths that match the anticipated foundation of the new Transbay Transit Center.  

WHEN Ongoing through January 4, 2010

WHERE Parking Lot at 80 Natoma (between Minna and Natoma Streets to the east of Second 
Street).

IMPACTS Construction-related noise, intermittent noise from rotating below-grade shaft casings  
and truck deliveries.

SAFETY Please stay clear of all construction equipment

Courtesy Notice

Learn more at:

www.transbaycenter.org


